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MEETING MINUTES        September 13th 2023   ELECTRONIC MEETING
STATUS:      PENDING: YES           APPROVED: 
MEMBERS PRESENT ELCTRONICALLY: Mike Morlang, Alexa Wilson, Amy Golden
MEMBERS ABSENT: none
STAFF PRESENT: Ray Golden, John Motley

Pursuant to House Bill 5002, “Open and Public Meetings Act Amendments,” passed during the 2020 Fifth Special Session of the Utah Legislature and codified under Utah Code Ann. § 52-4-207(4), I, Alexa Wilson hereby make the following written determination in my capacity as Chair of the Board of Trustees of the Ticaboo Utility Improvement District warranting the TUID Board to convene and conduct electronic meetings without an anchor location:
Members of the public may participate remotely in the meeting. To participate remotely in the electronic meeting, register in advance for this meeting by visiting our website, www.ticaboouid.com/board-meetings to find a link to register and connect to the meeting.

AGENDA:


Call Meeting to Order 
Adoption of the Agenda
Approval of Minutes from August 16th, 2023 Meeting
Public Comment
Confirm Meeting Dates
Update on TUID Mobile Home Options
2023 Budget Amendments and 2024 Budget Progress 
Update on Jones & DeMille Meeting 
Board reports
Discuss Larson’s Financials Review 
Operations Report (General Manager)


AGENDA:
1) Call Meeting to Order – Mike Morlang called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM MST.


2) Roll Call of Board Members – Mike Morlang took a roll call of board members, and all board members were present. 
3) [bookmark: _Hlk137123673]Adoption of Agenda – Mike Morlang asked if any discussion was needed regarding the agenda as listed. Amy Golden moved to adopt the agenda as presented and Mike Morland seconded the motion and asked if any discussion was needed on the agenda. On hearing none Amy Golden and Mike Morlang voted yes to adopt the agenda. 

4) Adoption of Minutes from the August 16th, 2023 Meeting—Mike Morlang requested a motion to adopt minutes from August 16th, 2023. Amy Golden voted to approve the minutes from August 16th, 2023. Mike Morlang seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the August 16th, 2023 meeting.   
5) Electronic Meetings—Mike Morlang reviewed the procedures for handling electronic meetings, stating that pursuant to House Bill 5002, Open and Public Meetings Act Amendments, the meeting was being held via Zoom. 
6) Public Comment—Mike Morlang reviewed the public comment guidelines and asked for speakers to use the raise hand feature, after which they would have 15 minutes to make a public comment. 
Terri Bell commented that she detected a foul smell from the inside faucets at her residence and asked if maybe the sewer lines needed to be flushed. John Motley commented that the water lines and sewer lines aren’t connected. Mike Morlang agreed that the sewer lines could not affect the water lines. 
Terri Bell also asked where the water tests were posted. John explained that the yearly consumer confidence report, which is the most extensive test, performed once a year, is posted on the website. The consumer confidence report, John Motley explained, tests for microbiological (like coliform), inorganic (like arsenic), and radioactive contaminates. The monthly tests required by the health department test for coliform and E. coli bacteria, are kept on file at the TUID office, and are available upon request. 
Terri Bell mentioned she thought a dead mouse had contaminated the water in the past. John explained that everything is capped off and nothing can get into the water system at the water source/wells. 
John Motley offered to follow up with Terri Bell on the issue, send her the most recent water testing report, and visit her residence to smell the water and obtain a sample of water from her tap for testing. Terri Bell agreed with this plan.
No other public comments were offered, and the public comments section was concluded.   
7) Confirm Meeting Dates—Mike Morlang confirmed the meeting dates of October 6th at 5:30, November 8th at noon, December 13th at 5:30 or at 6:00 PM if there are any changes to fees or rate schedules. Mike Morlang also reminded the public and board of the in-person meeting, public reception, and tour, and UAMPS visit on October 11th, 2023. Amy Golden and John Motley confirmed those dates looked good. John Motley added that there may be an additional meeting needed regarding amending the 2023 budget and encouraged the public to attend. Mike Morlang confirmed that dates and time for the meetings were approved in a previous meeting. 

8) Update on TUID Mobile Home Rental Options, Costs, Fees, and Scenarios—Ray Golden 
Ray Golden outlined the options for renting the Fleetwood Mobile Home purchased by TUID in 2022: 
Advertising the rental: Ray cited KSL, The Garfield County Insider, and local employers as places to advertise the mobile home for rent. Ray listed the local employers as Garfield County, the National Park Service, Aramark, the mines, and North Lake Powell. Ray pointed out the most likely reason that someone would be looking for a long-term rental would be related to employment.     
Rent Rate: Ray noted that comparable rental rates in Ticaboo would be $800/month for a home the size of the Fleetwood mobile home, with the renter paying a security deposit and utilities, adding that these details may be negotiable depending on the circumstances.  
Cleaning and property management: Ray commented that cleaning in preparation for rental or for sale can be provided by North Lake Powell. Ray added that North Lake Powell could manage the property as a long-term rental. He cited comparable long-term rentals in Moab charge for the first month’s rent plus 10% of the annual rent. The owner of the property pays for repairs. Short-term VRBO rentals involve more work including booking, housekeeping and maintenance and charge up to 50% to manage. 
Listing the mobile home for sale: Ray again cited KSL, the Garfield County Insider, and local employers are good places to advertise the mobile home for sale. Ray confirmed with Connie Malone the suggested estimated sale price from JD Power that was between $24,000.00 and $30,000.00, however a more realistic price would be closer to $20,000 due to less amenities in the mobile home than described in assessment. Ray commented that from there it would need to go through the RFP process to find the highest bidder.  
Moving the mobile home: Ray commented that if moving within the village, North Lake Powell could possibly make the move for the cost of labor and expenses but that would need to be verified as that size of a mobile home has never been moved before. Ray added that if the mobile home needed to be moved outside the village the move would need to be contracted out and the charge would be based on mileage.  
Alexa Wilson discussed a “double track” option where it would be listed both for sale and for rent. Mike Morlang noted that if the mobile home ever needed to be replaced it would cost over $100,000, therefore selling for around $20,000 didn’t seem like a good option.  
Alexa commented that $800/month or $8,000/year with the management costs would be a reasonable return on investment, especially long term, and that if no renters could be found then selling should be the next step. 
Amy Golden and Mike Morlang agreed that the double track option of advertising for both rent and for sale would be the best option.  
A motion was presented by Alexa Wilson to enter a dual marketing process that involved offering the trailer for rent and for sale simultaneously for a period of six months; the offer that makes the most financial sense would be accepted. Amy Golden seconded the motion. Mike Morlang, Amy Golden, and Alexa Wilson voted yes. 
This concluded the section on the TUID mobile home options discussion.

9) Review and discuss 2023 budget amendments and 2024 budget in process —John Motley
John Motley discussed the 2023 budget amendments needed, and the 2024 budget progress, noting that:
1) TUID was obligated by law to amend the budget if falling outside of it
2) The amendment is required by the end of the year (2023)
3) A 30-day notice is needed for the hearing to amend the budget
4) An evening public hearing is required. 
John also discussed factors that affected the 2023 budget, including unbudgeted or underbudgeted items. The underbudgeted and unbudgeted items were fuel costs (underbudgeted), generator repair costs (underbudgeted), and legal costs for the water rights issue (unexpected and unbudgeted). John suggested using the same line items for the 2023 budget but simplifying the 2024 budget using the template provided by the state auditor and simplifying the budget wherever possible, including cutting out redundancies and unused line items, therefore making it easier to read.
Alexa Wilson suggested amending the 2023 budget in December, alongside the 2024 budget proposal, which would give the board more time to review and discuss the 2023 budget and amendments needed. John Motley, Mike Morlang, and Amy Golden agreed that December would be the best time to amend the budget.
The review and discussions on the 2023 amendments and 2024 budget were concluded. 


10) Update on Jones and DeMille meeting on September 11th regarding the request that legal fees be reimbursed regarding water rights protest filings—John Motley
John Motley discussed the conversation between representatives from Jones & DeMille, Alexa Wilson, and himself regarding the nearly $25,000 cost of legal fees that were a result of late filing of the water rights application by the engineering company. John summarized that the representatives from Jones & DeMille were helpful and requested that the legal billing invoices be sent to them, which he says were sent the same day. He added that the representatives explained to Alexa and himself that the billing items would be submitted to their insurance company, and they would follow up when they had more information. Alexa Wilson added to this discussion that BLM had withdrawn the protest to water rights, but TUID did not yet have a guarantee that those water rights would be reinstated. 
This concluded the update on the meeting with Jones and DeMille


11) Financials review on financials provided by Larson—John Motley 
John Motley summarized the review of finances for Quarter 2, which ended in June. John explained that TUID was above expenses due to the underbudgeted cost of fuel, underbudgeted cost of generator repair and maintenance, and the non-budgeted legal fees for water rights. In detail, John commented, the costs for both fuel and generator repair and maintenance were budgeted to be less than the previous year and added that the cost for fuel and generator repair and maintenance was already over budget in June. John commented that the cost of repair and maintenance on generators should go up as they age if looked at from a budgetary standpoint, and the cost of fuel should also not be reduced from previous years but should instead be based on previous years costs and current market trends. 
John discussed the goals for the 2024 budget, including creating a balanced budget using prior year knowledge of expenses, knowledge of systems, maintenance and needs, and familiarity with the market.  John believes a more accurate budget prediction will result from this. 
This concluded the financial review summary portion of the meeting.

12) Operations/GM Report—John Motley
John Motley discussed operational items such as the visit from the ECI electricians on September 5th, who inspected infrastructure such as lines and transformers. John also discussed the efforts to work with customers on rates and updating accounts, servicing of generators, and the generator swap, which could happen now that demand was not as high. John also discussed the accounting transition and plan to take over more responsibility from Larson in the future and the generator bond payment for $26,000 due October 1st. 
This was the conclusion of the operations/GM report. 

13) Next scheduled meeting
 Mike reminded the board members, staff and public of the next upcoming meeting, in person, on October 11th at 5:30 p.m. in the Ticaboo Lodge conference room. All board members were planning to attend. 
 
14) Adjournment
With the agenda and discussions complete, Mike Morland asked for a motion to adjourn. Alexa motioned to adjourn, and Amy seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 1:03 pm
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